Proposed Minutes of July 13, 2020

The Ossineke Township Board met in Regular Session, at the Ossineke Twp. Hall. Supervisor Lobert called the meeting to order, at 7:00 p.m. The
Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Board Members present were: Supervisor Kenneth Lobert, Clerk Jo’Lee S Dorie, Treasurer Denise Schultz,
Trustee Jerry Leschinger and Trustee Randy Fairbanks. Also present were: Kevin Grulke, Harry Krentz Caroline Siegert and Amy Roznowski.

The minutes of June 08, 2020 were approved as corrected.

The Treasurer reported balances on hand as of July 1, 2020 as follows:
$571,901.97 in the General Fund
$1,161.00 in the Liquor Fund
$106,215.04 in the Fire Protection & Equipment Fund
$1,664.20 in the Trust and Agency

Treasurer report filed as read.

CITIZENS:

Kevin Grulke made a comment regarding the brine formula the Road Commission used this year. Kevin stated that it didn’t last a week after
they sprayed the road where he lives.

Caroline complimented Harry Krentz on how great the cemetery looks and what a great job they do keeping it looking nice.

LIQUOR INSPECTIONS:

February, March, April and May 2020 liquor inspections were reviewed and filed.

ZONING ENFORCEMENT OFFICER:
2 zoning permits issued. Randy updated the board on the blight complaints.

PLANNING COMMISSION:

Meeting to be held on July 15, 2020. Discussion will be on township churches in FF1. It was suggested to look into changing the ordinance
instead of rezoning the properties.

MEETINGS:

Schultz moved, Leschinger supported, CARRIED, to approve all expenses for Supervisor Lobert to attend 2 Assessor classes. July 31, 2020
and August 7, 2020 in West Branch for NEMAA.

HUBBARD LAKE ROAD PROPERTY:
Jerry Leschinger updated the board on the property owned by the Township on Hubbard Lake Road, next to the Post Office.
It was determined that there is not power to the well. Kelly at the Health Department would like the depth and other information on the
well. Supervisor Lobert will get this information to her. The depth is needed so that we know how much fill to bring in.

HOMESTEAD:
Supervisor Lobert brought before the board a request for refund on a homestead exemption penalty for Larry and Debra Peterson. The residents
were asking the board to refund an interest penalty due to a miscommunication on their principle residence. They asked for their home to

be homesteaded in Michigan but their primary residence is in Colorado. Schultz moved, Dorie supported, CARRIED, to deny the refund of
the interest penalty. ROLL CALL VOTE: AYES: Schultz, Dorie, Leschinger and Fairbanks. NAYS: none. ABSTAINED: Lobert

ROAD NAME:

Schultz moved, Fairbanks supported, CARRIED, to approve a new street name in section 27, T29N, R5E off of Doctor Club Road
to “South Road”.

CEMETERY DEED:

Supervisor Lobert, Treasurer Schultz and Clerk Dorie signed a transfer of a Cemetery Deed from Dawn Anderson (Quit Claimed from Alfred
and Nancy Beyer) to Daryl and Tammy Phipps. Lot 8, Burial spaces 5 & 6.

BILLS:
Schultz moved, Leschinger supported, CARRIED, to pay all bills presented 11351-11366.

ADJOURNMENT:
Leschinger moved, Schultz supported, CARRIED, to adjourn at 8:03 p.m.

-

Jo’Lee S Dorie
Township Clerk
ELECTION COMMISSION
Called to order at 8:04 p.m., immediately following the July 13, 2020 regular township meeting, by Clerk Dorie. Members present: Jo’Lee Dorie,
Kenneth Lobert and Denise Schultz. Lobert moved, Schultz supported, CARRIED, to appoint Joann Reinholtz as Election Chairperson, Cynthia
Schultz, Ruth Reynolds, Amy Roznowski, Rebecca Sommerfield, and new inspector Katelyn Coonrod as Election Inspectors. Jo’Lee Dorie and Amy
Roznowski were appointed as Receiving Board.



